
 
 

 
 

Friday 08 October 2021 

Update Letter 
 

Dear Parents & Carers,  

 

I hope this letter finds you all safe and well. 

 

School Values 

We had a fantastic response to our school values survey receiving 145 responses in total. The top 

five are Kindness, Respect, Honesty, Positivity, Teamwork. I’m meeting with the school council 

next week as we plan an exciting launch event and explore how we can embed them across school 

and recognise and reward when members of our school community put our values into action. I will 

keep you updated as our plans develop. If you have any ideas, please let us know and drop us an 

email at bst@astleypark.lancs.sch.uk  

 

Macmillan Coffee Morning 

It was great to see so many of you at the Macmillan coffee morning, it was lovely to welcome you 

back onsite. We raised a fantastic £410 for a very worthwhile charity. Thank you so much for your 

generosity and kindness. 

 

Parents Evening 

We had a 78% attendance rate at our recent parent’s evenings, which is great given the fact some 

classes had Annual Reviews booked for the following week. It was great to hear how well the 

meetings went and the positive feedback you gave. Here at Astley Park we pride ourselves on 

working collaboratively with our parents and carers and it is lovely hear that you feel we are doing a 

good job.  

 

Pupil Vaccinations 

Yesterday we received information about how the 12–15 year-olds vaccination programme will roll 

out and a date of Wednesday 10th November for the vaccinations to take place here at school. The 

business support team will be in touch early next week with further information and consent forms.  

 

Halloween Disco 

Unfortunately, we have taken the difficult decision to cancel the Halloween Disco planned for 5pm-

7pm Thursday 21st October. We understand that this will be disappointing for many of the pupils and 

are busy planning an exciting alternative that will take place in classes during the school day. We 

will be in touch with more information next week. 

 

Hoping you all remain safe & well. 

 

Keep Safe       

 
Kieran Welsh 
Headteacher  
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